

## PARLIAMENT OF NEW SOUTH WALES LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY



Electorate Office Suite 402, 160 Rowe Street RECEIVED Eastwood 2122

PO Box 19, Eastwood 2122

2 6 FEB 1999 Tel: 9858 4338 Fax: 9858 3857

## ANDREW TINK, M.P.

## MEMBER FOR EASTWOOD

SHADOW MINISTER FOR POLICE SHADOW MINISTER REPRESENTING THE SHADOW ATTORNEY GENERAL IN THE LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY

19 February 1999.

The Hon. Shane L. Stone, Northern Territory Government, Parliament House, DARWIN NT 0800

Dear Shane,

Thank you very much for your letter dated 7 February 1999 advising of your retirement as Chief Minister.

I greatly admired the way you assertively led from the front although that does not appear to have been to everyone's taste.

You certainly had a great fan club in Sydney including of course Alan Jones.

I have greatly appreciated the opportunity to catch up with you during your visits to Sydney and when you are planning to be here next, please do not hesitate to give me a call because I would like to catch up with you over lunch at Parliament House.

All the best for the future.

Kind regards,

Yours sincerely,

ANDREW TINK, M.P., Member for Eastwood